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Franklin End Of 

Year Celebrations  

K-2 are having a Disco 

at school on Tuesday 

15th December. Students 

can wear Mufti but must 

have closed in shoes. 

There will also be a 

hotdog meal for this 

celebration. Please send 

the notes back in for 

catering purposes. 

Stage 2 are having a 

Pool Party at Adelong 

Pool on Tuesday 15th. 

Permission notes need to 

be back in by 10th 

December, please also 

mark whether your child 

would like to pre-order 

their lunch that day. 

Travel will be from 

school by bus. 

Stage 3 are having a 

colour run and water 

fight on the oval on 

Tuesday 15th. Water 

pistols MUST come to 

school empty and go 

home empty. Students 

to bring an old white 

shirt, spare pair of shorts, 

old sunglasses, a bag for 

wet clothes and a 

change of socks. 

Students wear their 

regular school uniform 

to school and home on 

the day. 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

  

Lawson in Action 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING AWARDS  

ACHIEVEMENT Max Cichocki Isabella McGrath 

RESPECT Chayse Sanderson Sophia Moy 

SAFETY Hunter Jones Ali Schubert 

FRANKLIN STARS — Week 9 
Students who follow our PBL school values of: 

      RESPECT ~ ACHIEVEMENT ~ SAFETY  

   

Jayden 

Chisholm 

Reece 

Wentworth 

Imogen 

Bass 

Students in Lawson had a 
fantastic Science Lesson. They 
had to create a safety shell and 
place a person made out of 
unifix blocks inside it. The safety 
shell had to be made out of 
recycled items and had to 
protect the unifix person from 
being dropped on the concrete. 
Some of the designs were 
fantastic and extremely safe for 
the unifix person! 

Presentation Day at Franklin 

Due to Covid restrictions Franklin’s Presentation Day will be a little different this year. 

Each Stage will have their presentation on a different day this week and all students 

who have permission to publish will be filmed on stage receiving their awards. Videos 

will then be uploaded to Facebook that afternoon for parents to view. 

Monday Kindergarten, Tuesday Stage 1, Wednesday Stage 2, Thursday Stage 3 

and Prefects and Captains announced. 

All students are to wear FULL school uniform on Presentation Day including black or 

white socks and black school shoes. 



CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

Tumut Rotary Carols 

By Candlelight 

Carols by Candlelight will be 

staged a little differently this 

year due to Covid restrictions. 

Franklin’s contribution to the 

event was pre-recorded by a 

few Year 6 students in the 

studio and will be broadcast during the carols on 

Sounds Of The Mountains on Sunday 13th December. 

P&C Raffles 

Franklin P&C are holding two raffles as their Xmas Fundraiser this year. 

The first raffle is for 2 vouchers, first prize being a $400 voucher from Ground Up 

Tumut, second prize being a $200 voucher from Tumut Toyworld. 

The second raffle is for 3 x  Xmas hampers, being first, second and third prizes. 

Tickets should be returned to school as soon as possible. Prizes drawn Friday 11th. 

Bushfire Recovery Incentive 

Last week Franklin students participated in a Bushfire Recovery program which promotes resilience in kids. 

Students learned about overcoming adversity and how to regulate their feelings and emotions through 

group activities.  

All students enjoyed their time participating in the group challenges. 

Middle School Report by Chloe Weir 

Hi my name is Chloe Weir, and these past few weeks have been awesome going to the 

Middle School program and meeting all the new teachers and some of the students and 

other workers at Tumut High School. Every second week we have been going to the High 

School to learn more about where to go, what teachers we will have and how to read our 

time tables. I asked Tyce Byrne what his opinion was of the Middle School 

program and he said that he likes experiencing all the new things up at High 

School. He is very excited to go to high school and experience all the new 

students and teachers. Tyce liked meeting all the new people from different 

schools as well. He liked how big the school is and how different it is compared to Franklin. 

He liked all the activities we have done, for example, Math and the Agricultural Farm.  

I'm also really looking forward to all we will be learning and the many new experiences. 

Year 6 Dinner 

The Year 6 Dinner will take place on Thursday 10th December 

from 5pm to 6.30pm in the Miles Franklin Hall. Unfortunately, 

due to Covid restrictions, we are unable to have parents at 

this event. There will be 

photos taken for parents 

and caregivers. There will 

be no cost to students. 

We look forward to see-

ing our Year 6 students 

in their best dinner attire. 

Stage 3 Students forming a pyramid 

Year 6 Fundraiser 

Year 6 will be raising money for 

the school on Thursday 10th 

and Friday 11th December. 

The students have organised 

fun activities across the school for younger 

students to participate in. Each go will cost a 

student 20c, so if parents could send some 

20 cent pieces in with your children on those 

days to ensure they can have some fun Year 

6 would be very appreciative. 


